
Appendix A (i): Supplement to Report on Consultation 

Proposed Modifications to the Cambridge and South Cambridgeshire Local 

Plans 

In responding to issues raised at the Cambridge Development Plan Scrutiny Sub 

Committee, an amendment is proposed to proposed modifications PM/CC/3/A and 

PM/SC/3/A relating to the Land North of Cherry Hinton, to state that vehicular access 

to the site will only be permitted via the new spine road (unless required for 

emergency access).  A further amendment is proposed to the supporting text 

(PM/CC/3/C and PM/SC/3/D), adding that the  masterplan for Land North of Cherry 

Hinton will take into account the context of the surrounding area, including the 

allocation north of Coldham’s Lane, R41. 

 

The amendments proposed have been reflected in the Modification Schedules 
(Appendices B and C).  The amendments to these four modifications result in 
consequential amendments needing to be made to the following paragraphs and 
assessment tables within Appendix A: 
 

 Paragraph 2.8 – additional bullet point to be added in respect of each Local 

Plan to reflect the amended modifications; 

 Paragraph 4.101 – 104 – additional paragraph to be inserted to reflect the 

amended modifications; 

 Approach to Proposed Modifications below paragraph 4.104 – amendment to 

reflect amended modifications  

 Within the Assessment Tables Appendix, changes will be made to the final 

row (Approach to Proposed Modification) within the assessment table for the 

four modifications PM/CC/3/A; PM/CC/3/C; PM/SC/3/A; and PM/SC/3/D, to 

reflect the amendments proposed in relation to vehicular access and 

masterplanning. 


